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Welcome to our latest newsletter. 
 
Next week our staff and all children will be taking part in ICECATS training in school. 
‘ICECATS’ stands for “In Case of Emergency, Children, Adults, Teacher Safety” and is 
designed to move classes of up to 30 children, quickly, quietly and safely in a child 
friendly way, in worst case scenario situations i.e. weapons in school or possible 
terrorist threats. It is used in schools to help support staff, teachers and children to 
learn how to respond to an emergency or an evacuation and lockdown procedures. 
The training for children will be done in a safe and age-appropriate manner with our 
children learning in a fun interactive way. There will be a coffee morning in school 
next Wednesday (25th September 09:00 – 10:00) for any parents or carers to come 
and ask any questions about the training. 

Have lovely weekend everyone! 
 
Mr Jones 
 
 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 

Diary Dates  
25.09.2024 09.00-10.00 ICE CATS (In Case of Emergency, Children, Adults and Teacher Safety) 
parents coffee morning 
27.09.2024 Mr Hussain from Kings Academy Year 6 Assembly 
02.10.2024 17.00-17.20 Y6 Robinwood Parent’s Meeting 
07.10.2024 Parent’s evening (extra day slots available during this week, day TBC) 
09.10.2024 Reception Class Photograph for Warrington Guardian 
10.10.2024 PCSO Bonfire safety Assembly 
15.10.2024 17.00-18.00 Halloween Silent Disco Years 5 and 6 
17.10.2024 (During the nursery day) Nursery Halloween Silent Disco 
17.10.2024 16.15-17.15 Reception/Y1 Halloween Silent Disco 
17.10.2024 17.30- 18.30 Y2, Y3, Y4 Halloween Silent Disco 
16.10.2024 Bikability Level 1 Year 4 
16.10.2024 16.00-117.00 Phonics meeting for Reception parents  
17.10.2024 and 18.10.2024 Bikability Learn to Ride 
17.10.2024 Uniform Pop up shop 
18.10.2024 School Closes for half Term break 
 
Holiday Club 
 
04.11.2024 School re-opens 
12.11.2024 Chester Zoo Trip Y4 and Y6 
21.11.2024 Individual School photographs 
22.11.2024 Year 2 school trip to Staircase House 
22.11.2024 Year 6 Chemistry with Cabbage 
28.11.2024 Flu Immunisations Nursery-Y6 
07.12.2024 Christmas Fair and Santa’s Grotto 
12.12.2024 14.00 EYFS Performance  
13.12.2024 14.00 EYFS Performance 
17.12.2024 09.30 and 15.30 KS1 performances 
18.12.2024 9.30 and 15.30 KS2 performances 
20.12.2024 Toy Day/ party day/ Christmas Jumper day 
20.12.2024 School Closes for Christmas 
 
06.01.2025 School re-opens 
 
 
Abcd = parents’ attendance 
Abcd = PTA events 
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Early Notes music lessons in school  
 
 
Early notes are enrolling for lessons this term. 
 
For anyone interested in learning Keyboard, Guitar, Drums, Violin or Ukulele 
next term, please contact Early Notes MusicEducation via contact form on their 
website www.earlynotesmusic.education or via email 
info@earlynotesmusic.education   
 
 
  

Asda Cashpots for School- We need you! 
 
Asda are working with Parentkind to offer support to school PTAs. It is 
incredibly simple to help and will cost you absolutely nothing! The school cash 
pot is linked to your Asda Rewards account so when you buy something from 
Asda, Asda will donate money to our school cashpot!  
 
We currently have £185.33 in our pot already and have 80 days left to build up 
that total which will go towards our PTA events for our children! 
 
Please see how to help below… 
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ICECATS (In CaseEmergency, Children, Adults and Teacher Safety) Coffee 
morning 

 
On Wednesday 25th September, we are holding a coffee morning at 09.00-
10.00 for all parents.  
 
The ICE CATS program delivers age-appropriate knowledge and understanding 
to children and encourages parents to actively support this program. The 
coffee morning gives you the opportunity to ask questions or raise any 
concerns or reservations you might have. 
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Special Mentions 
Nursery- Tommy O’Halloran – Tommy has demonstrated a lovely maturity since starting back at 
Nursery. He has beautiful manners and such a lovely imagination, suggesting exciting ideas during 
play. Tommy has shown wonderful examples of our school expectations and is a positive role model 
for his peers. 

Well Done Tommy! 

Reception- My special mention for this week is going to be awarded to James Wilson. James has 
been showing his resilience when completing daily class challenges and has also shown his 
willingness to participate in whole class sessions. Keep up the good work!  
 
Year 1- Rosie Goulden for always trying her best in everything that she does. I am so proud of you. 
 
Year 2 - Amelia Conkie for her amazing listening skills and her positive attitude in all our lessons.  
 
Year 3 - Heidi Taylor for being FABULOUS all week and taking it upon herself to clean up the 
playground using the litter pickers!  
 
Year 4 - Nathaniel Pearce for his excellent effort with spelling and reading homework. 
 
Year 5 - Millie Blaney for her amazing behaviour and beautiful presentation! 
 
Year 6 - Joshua Burke for always having a magnificent work ethic. 
 
PE - Oliver Tallack as he has worked extremely well throughout this week’s lesson. 
 
 
Early Years News 
This week we have been reading the story ‘Happy to be Me’ and the children have been exploring 
their senses through a range of different activities. 
 
We have discussed all the things that make us happy and created collages to show this. The children 
have played eye spy games, we have played guess the animal making the noise and we have made 
cup and string phones to have conversations. The children have loved experimenting with different 
textures and we have loved using the feely boxes to guess the object hiding in the box. We have had 
different scented playdough and we especially enjoyed making our own fruit treat kebabs after 
having a go at guessing the different fruits based on taste. 
 
In maths we have been practising counting out amounts and the children have enjoyed making their 
own Numberblock characters.  
 
What a very busy week we have had. 
Well Done Nursery 
 
Mrs. Wallace 
 
Reception 
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We started the week off by looking at 'The Family Book' by Todd Parr. We discussed how all families 
are all different and we shared who we live with at home. The children have also been drawing their 
own family portraits using a family picture to help them. 
 
We have also been looking at Houses and Homes this week. We have spoken about the different 
places people can live including in bungalows, terraced houses, and caravans. The children then 
shared why it's important to have somewhere to live, so we have a safe place to stay and live well. 
 
The children have been building their houses and homes in the Construction area and me and Miss 
Taylor have been blown away with their model houses. 
 
In Maths, we have been looking at subtilising to 3. The children have been using their subtilising 
skills to say what they see and have also used coloured lollipop sticks to build and construct a range 
of houses, counting and recording how many colours they have used.  
 
Have a wonderful weekend! 
Miss Bostock  
 
Key Stage 1 News 
Year 1  
Y1 have been very busy this week.   
 
In Math's, we have practised our number formation and learnt how to count forwards and 
backwards from 10.   We have used numicon to support our understanding of this and enjoyed 
recognising the patterns of numbers getting greater when counting forwards and smaller when 
counting backwards. 
 
 In Writing, we have focused on our letter formation and spelling CVC and CCVC words. The children 
have been practising writing on the line and ensuring their letters are just the perfect size. We 
identified capital letters, finger spaces and full stops in a range of sentences and the children 
enjoyed completing this as a team. 
 
In PSHE, we discussed the difference between good choices and bad choices. We shared some good 
examples of how to show kindness and drew some pictures to represent our ideas.  
 
We were so lucky this week to have a PCSO in our classroom. We asked them all about what it is like 
to be an officer and they shared the importance of wearing their protective clothes. Some of us were 
chosen to wear it too and it was so heavy. We were also able to see a police car, sit inside it and hear 
the loud sirens. It was so much fun! 
 
In Computing, we looked at different forms of technology in our environment. We were able to 
identify these in pictures and sort pictures into two groups, technology and not technology. 
 
In Music this week the children met Mr Lynch and were introduced to a new song that they will be 
singing in music assembly. We talked about what rhythm is and following a steady beat using 
movements with our arms to helps us. Year 1 enjoyed their first singing assembly with the rest of the 
school this week and tried so hard to join in. 
 
Last week we enjoyed our outdoor learning so much with Mr Cooney that we couldn't wait to go out 
again on Friday and join in with all the amazing activities he had planned for us. 
What an amazing week Year 1 have had! 
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Homework this week has been posted on Seesaw and you should have received your special code. 
Please log in, complete the challenges, take pictures and upload onto seesaw. 
Maths- Can you write your numbers to 10?  
Writing- Can you write CVC words and write 1 sentence independently?  
Spellings- Can you learn the 5 spellings ready for a little test next week? I wonder who will get 5/5! 
 
Miss Kerrigan 
 
Year 2 
We have had a very busy week this week in Year 2! 
 
In maths, we have been building on our understanding of place value. We used the dienes with part-
whole models to show the different value of the digits. We then used this understanding of tens and 
ones to begin to answer missing number problems. We also pracgsed wrigng numbers as words all 
the way up to one hundred! 
 
In our wrigng and history lessons we discovered our book this term is all about Queen Elizabeth II. 
We learnt what chronological order means and pracgsed using adjecgves in expanded noun phrases 
to describe monarchs through gme. We started learning about Queen Elizabeth, using the -ed suffix 
to show that she lived in the past. 
 
In music we learnt the chorus to ‘All you need is love’ by the Beatles and everyone pargcipated really 
well with their singing. In RE, we learnt about the Creagon story in Genesis and how Chrisgans 
believe that God is the creator of the world. For science, we started to learn about different materials 
and their properges, exploring why different materials are chosen for different uses. 
 
Homework 
Our spelling homework this week focuses on some different Year 1 common excep[on words. I 
wonder who will be able to spell them correctly in our spelling test next week? For maths, we are 
focusing on wri[ng numbers as words while our wri[ng homework is all about using adjec[ves. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 

Miss Johnson 

Key Stage 2 News 
Year 3 
In English this week, we have learned what a preposition is and have started to practice using these 
ready for our description of a stormy mountain. The children were able to use their WAGOLL to help 
them and they learned it what we call a word that describes the location of something. We have also 
practicing making super spooky similes that we are going to use in our writing.  
 
In Maths we have continued working systematically to find all possible combinations if given 3 
different digit cards. We have also looked at partitioning 3-digit numbers is non-standard ways.  
 
In History, we recapped what 'pre-history' is and looked at some major features of the Stone Age 
such as neanderthals, fire, stone tools and shelters.  
 
We have read some more of Killer Cat in shared reading and the children are loving how cheeky and 
sneaky Tuffy the cat is!  
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We had our first music lesson with Mr Lynch this week and the children started learning "All You 
Need Is Love" by The Beatles and then they practiced singing it as a whole school during singing 
assembly.  
 
Homework Friday 20th September to be completed by Wednesday 25th September: 

• Learning by Questions (Maths and English) 
• 2 Reading Plus stories OR 2 available tasks if the stories are locked (Aiming for 80% and 

above)  

If your child is accessing Reading Eggs, then please login to this instead of Reading Plus- Logins are 
in their planners. 
Reading Eggs homework: An assignment has been assigned to help increase comprehension. This 
is the first time assigning something like this so if there are problems, let me know 🙂 
 
Mrs Hogan 
 
Year 4 
This week in Year 4, we started our week with music with our new music teacher Mr Lynch. We have 
been looking at The Beatles song All You Need Is Love and looking at the pulse and the rhythm. 
 
In English, we have been thinking about the qualities that we think make a good hero. We thought 
about what the inside of the hero such as bravery and intelligence and what they might appear 
outwards such as strong. We discussed how many people who we consider heroes today do not look 
like a typical superhero such as nurses. We have then been practising our retrieval skills from our 
new class book The Land of Roar. Finally, we ended the week looking at imperative verbs, those 
bossy verbs that tell us what to do which are very important when writing instructions.  
 
In Maths, we have been continuing with place value and started by looking at standard partitioning 
and how we can split numbers into their place value amounts. We then moved on to looking at non-
standard partitioning and how we can split numbers up into all sorts of ways. We moved on to 
thinking about how many hundreds, tens and ones make up thousands and finally 1000 more and 
less.  
 
In Geography, we have been continuing to look at Europe. We used our investigational and research 
skills to complete fact files about information about Europe and thought about or locational 
language. # 
 
In Science, we have started our new topic of animals including humans and have started our journey 
of the digestion system at the first stop of the teeth. We have been learning about the different 
types of teeth we have and what their functions are such as ripping, tearing and grinding. The 
children particularly enjoyed counting their teeth. 
 
Homework 
 
Reading plus - x 2 above 80% if possible 
Reading x 3  
TT Rockstars - 5 minutes  
LBQ - Recognise the place value in a 4-digit number 
Mrs Shone 
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Year 5 
This week in Year 5, we have been looking at Fronted Adverbials in Writing. We talked about how we 
use adverbials like this to help build cohesion and difference in sentence starters. We classified the 
adverbials into time and manner. Finally, we had a go at creating sentences using these and 
remembered to use a comma after each one. 
 
In Maths, we have been continuing to build on our place value knowledge. We have counted 
forwards and backwards in powers of 10 with numbers up to one million. We also began to look at 
number lines and how to accurately place numbers on one by adding the midpoint and quarter 
points. 
 
Our science topic this term will be all about 'Living Things and their Habitats'. Therefore, to start the 
topic we have recapped our prior knowledge of habitats and food chains. We could correctly place 
animals within their homes and recall what certain animals eat. 
 
In Geography, we looked at the eight compass points. We then used this knowledge to find the 
direction from North America to countries and oceans around the world. 
 
Finally, in Music we began to learn the song 'All You Need is Love' by the Beatles. We had to clap 
along to the rhythm and sang the chorus. It was lovely to hear everyone sing this together in our first 
Singing Assembly of the year! 
 
 
HOMEWORK: This week the children will be expected to complete the two Learning By Questions 
Tasks (one English, one Maths) and 2 Reading Plus lessons over 80%. 
Mrs Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6  
In Science, the children investigated further how animals have adapted to suit their environments, 
focussing on the bullfinch, the giant otter, the penguin and the camel. 
 
Next week, the children will look at examples of rapid evolution. 
 
In English, the children improved sentences from the book, 'What Mr Darwin Saw' using relative 
clauses. 
 
They also improved sentences by linking together clauses using both subordinating and coordinating 
conjunctions. 
 
In Maths, the children continued to look at the four operations of fractions and were able to convert 
mixed numbers to improper fractions and vice versa. 
 
In Geography, the children researched the conditions of a rainforest - looking at the climate, the 
weather, the vegetation and wildlife found there, understanding that rainforests are one of the most 
biodiverse places on the planet. They were also reminded that South America is not just made up of 
rainforests but has a variety of biomes. 
 
In PSHE, the children completed My Happy Mind, looking at how children can look after their brain. 
 
Homework: 
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2 green RPs to be completed over the weekend. 
 
LBQ on Maths and Grammar - to be completed by Wednesday. 
 
Please note, if questions skip on LBQ, this is because the programme is confident that the children 
are ready to move onto the more challenging questions. 
 
If you haven't already done so, please can you return Chester Zoo trip reply slips, so that we can 
finalise arrangements and confirm the trip will go ahead. 
 
Thanks for all your support and have a great weekend! 
 
Mr Gould 
 
 

PE 
What a fantastic week we have had, our children across school have been participating in retrieval 
activities based around the knowledge, skills and behaviours we have experienced across the last 
half term of the previous year. This has included progressing and increasing the challenges within 
our base of fundamental movement skill activities. 
 Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu w/c 23.09.24 
Week 1
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Term Dates 2024-2025 

 
 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 03.09.25 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 
INSET 2 03.09.24 
INSET 3 27.06.25 
INSET 4 21.07.25 
INSET 5 22.07.25 

   
 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 
Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 
February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 
May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- 03.09.25 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Term Dates 2025-2026 

 
 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  03.09.25 

Autumn Half Term 17.10.25 03.11.25 

Christmas 2024 19.12.25 05.01.26 

Spring Half Term 2024 13.02.26 23.02.26 

Easter 02.04.26 13.04.26 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

03.04.26 and 06.04.26 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 04.05.26 

Summer Half Term 22.05.26 01.06.26 

Summer 2025 17.06.26 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.24 
INSET 2 02.09.25 
INSET 3 03.07.26 
INSET 4 20.07.26 
INSET 5 21.07.26 

   
 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 20.10.25 - 31.10.25 
Christmas Holiday 22.12.25 – 02.01.26 
February Half Term 16.02.26 – 20.02.26 

Easter Holiday 03.04.26 – 10.04.26 
May Half Term (Whit) 25.05.26 – 29.05.26 

Summer Holiday 20.07.26 - TBC 
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'We are holding an open afternoon on 12th September at 2pm for 
parents/carers who wish to come and visit our Designated Provision or to 
enquire about provision for their child with SEND. If you would like to attend, 
please email send@boteler.org.uk to book your place.' 
 

 

 
Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School 
Grammar School Road 
Latchford, Warrington 
Cheshire, WA4 1JL 
 
Telephone: 01925 636414 
Email: transition@boteler.org.uk 
Website: www.boteler.org.uk 
Facebook, Twitter & Instagram: /thomasboteler 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:send@boteler.org.uk
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